An Extraordinary meeting of the Hepworth Parish Council took place on Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> June 2016 at 2 Stone Cottage, The Street where the following items were discussed.

Attendees Mr D Stannard (Chairman) Mr G Bloomfield

Mrs R Vernon Mrs S Yeomans (Clerk)

Mrs M MacPherson

1. Apologies Action

Mr A Yorke, Mr J Beales, Mrs M Beales, Mrs K Shearer

#### 2. Declarations of Interest

There were no Declarations of Interest

### 3. Planning Applications

#### DC/16/0933/HH

**Proposal**, Householder Planning Application - two-bay carport and alterations to existing driveway Hall Barn, The Street, Hepworth, Diss

# There were no objections

## DC/16/1004/FUL

**Proposal**, Planning Application – Replacement agricultural building Grange Farm, Hepworth

## There were no objections

## 4. Correspondence

Correspondence relating to the Parish Council objections regarding planning application DC/16/0641/VAR had been received. After discussion the Parish Council had no further comments to make and the Clerk was asked to send this response.

Clerk

Details of the first St Edmundsbury Parish Forum on Monday 13<sup>th</sup> June, 1830 at Hawstead Village Hall have been received. No Parish Councillors were available to attend. Clerk to reply.

Clerk

The Clerk contacted Barclays Bank about the number of signatories allowed on the Current Account. Three are recommended, any more could incur bank charges. It was agreed to keep to the existing three, Mrs M MacPherson, Mr J Beales and Mr D Stannard.

#### 5. Questions to the Chair

There were no questions to the chair.